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PANDEMIC
Mail Handling
Municipalities depend on various channels of communication and the distribution of physical correspondence. Physical correspondence is sent and received through either interoffice delivery or through external mail/couriers.  It is one of the most important forms of information channels.
During a pandemic various materials and surfaces can be a problem for transmission and spread.  The City will continue to follow and promote at the most recent and up to date information about COVID19 to ensure worker and resident safety. 
Workers are required to ensure increased handwashing, sanitizing, and the practice of social distancing.  It is essential that all employees are responsible for ensuring that handling physical correspondence is done in a safe and efficient manner.

All incoming physical correspondence is not handled for 24 hours. Therefore, staff in ALL business areas shall implement a 24-hour holding period for any new incoming physical correspondence including interoffice mail and parcels before handling and distributing within the business area. Registered mail is an exception and will not be held for 24 hours before opening. 
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Recommended Guidelines for Handling Received Physical Correspondence:
· Staff handling incoming physical correspondence such as letters, magazines, flyers, blueprints, and other paper documents should frequently wash their hands with soap and water.

· If soap and water is unavailable, hand sanitizers may be used as an alternative

· Disposable gloves may be used if frequent handwashing occurs more than once every 15 minutes or when hand sanitizers are not available

· Staff are advised to avoid touching their face and to continue to practice proper handwashing
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